
 
 

 
 

Overton Community Council 
 

Playingfield Committee meeting 24th March 2012 

 
Present: Cllr D Hughes (Chairman), Cllr R Lawrenson and Cllr J Maskall (Ex Officio) 
 

a) 2012 1. Questions or comments from members of the public – none present 
 
b) 2012 2. Apologies 

 
Cllrs Burton and Starkey 

 
c) 2012 3 To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in items of business discussed at the meeting 

 
None were declared. 
 

d) 2012 4. To discuss matters arising from previous minutes – none raised 
 

e) 2012 6. External and internal inspection of the Pavilion  
 

A window has been broken in the pavilion. Suggestion was that it could either be bricked up or barred. 
 
Internally the dressing rooms were relatively tidy except for some broken/missing tiles in the shower 
room. There is a small leak on the shower control in the home dressing room. 
 
Andrew Jamieson, Secretary to the Football Club, who was visiting the pavilion, indicated a storage tank 
leak had taken place and was looking to replace the tank. It was suggested that he apply to the Sports 
Council or other such bodies regarding possible funding. 

 
f) 2012 7. The following maintenance issues were raised. 
 

I. Additional bark required around junior swing and climbing frame areas. 
II. A gap on the south side of the play area bordering the road considered as a potential danger, 

should children try to clamber through. 
III. Garage appeared reasonably tidy except for large pieces of concrete on the right hand side. 
IV. Trees on the roadside of the avenue gate need severe trimming and possible topping the tree on 

the right hand side. 
V. Yellow bin on left hand side of play area seemed not to have been emptied recently. 

VI. Avenue gates in need of painting. 
VII. Main gates in need of painting, could these gates be removed since they are open? 

 
h) 2012 8 .Date of next meeting. 

 
To be arranged for May 2012. 

 
 
Meeting closed at 11.18am 


